
Uniform Standards at Malvin’s Close Academy 

Please find attached school uniform guidance. The photographs are only for guidance and are there as a point of reference 

when you are shopping. All branded school uniform is available from www.border-embroideries.co.uk there is no obligation to 

have branded uniform. There are a range of suitable, plain options available on the high-street. 

Please do not buy your children the incorrect uniform, you will be asked to replace it. If you require any support to 

purchase their uniform, please contact the school family team. 

School uniform: 

 Red jumper/ cardigan 

 White polo/ collared shirt 

 Grey skirt/pinafore/trousers/shorts—leggings are not to be worn as trousers, cycling shorts cannot be 

worn 

 Black school shoes—trainers are not to be worn as school shoes 

 Red tie (Year 5/6 only—available from school office) 

EARRINGS ARE NOT PERMITTED. If your child comes to school with a piercing, you will be contacted to remove them if 

they are unable to do this independently. Staff are not able to assist with the removal of earrings or other piercings. 

PE uniform: 

Children should wear clothing that is fit for purpose according to the PESSPA activity, environment and weather conditions. 

On PE days, children will wear their PE uniform to school. 

 White t-shirt (plain, crew-neck) 

 Black shorts/joggers/tracksuit bottoms  - no visible branding or logos 

 Black hoodie - no visible branding or logos 

 Black trainers  - no visible branding or logos children may wear their school jumper instead of a black 

hoodie 

Long hair should be tied back with a bobble to prevent entanglement in apparatus and to prevent obscuring vision 

In hot weather, children can wear a cap and should come to school wearing sun cream 

Religious and cultural clothing can be worn, this should be discussed with the Head of School 

Jewelry (including  body piercings) religious artefacts, watches and glasses should (where possible) be removed to ensure a 

safe working environment 

Disclaimers from parents about the wearing of any item of jewelry will be declined—your child will be asked to remove any 

piercings. If they are unable to remove them themselves, you will be contacted to remove them. 

 



 



 
 


